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2002002002009999    WELLINGTON BADMINTON ASSN DIRECTORYWELLINGTON BADMINTON ASSN DIRECTORYWELLINGTON BADMINTON ASSN DIRECTORYWELLINGTON BADMINTON ASSN DIRECTORY    

 
Patron:           Ken Orams 
 
President:      Tui Hunter                  Vice President:     Megan Jamieson 
 
Treasurer:  Terry Harrison            Secretary:              Pam For 
 
Management Committee:  
 
Santy Tan, Zhi Young, Peter Sugden, Craig McLeod (Wellington Club rep), Vaiola Vaeau 
(Junior Development Officer), Jian Dee Chew (Hall Operations Manager).  Te Arawa Club 
was also represented at meetings by a nominated club member. 
 
Life Members: 
 
Ken Orams    Marten Young   John Walton 
Alan Thompson   Gilda Tompkins 
Tui Hunter    Roy Krebs    
 
Junior Development Committee: 
 
Core committee consisted of Vaiola Vaeau, Cheryll Boslem, Clare O’Brien, Caroline 
Garnham, Grant Pidgeon and Tasi Vaeau. Other parents were co-opted as and when 
needed. 
 
Staff 
 
Vaiola Vaeau    Junior Development Officer 
Jian Dee Chew   Operations & Promotions Manager  
Bronwyn Hopkin   Shop / Admin Assistant – part time 
Chanmoney Khieng   Shop Assistant – part time 
 
Honorary Auditor    Honorary Solicitor 
Martin Jarvie PKF Ltd   Michael Garnham, LLB 
Chartered Accountants   
 
Conveners: 
Tui Hunter  Inter Association   
Jian Dee Chew B Grade, Box Challenges & C / D Grade Interclub 
Southern Club  Summer Club – Wednesdays 
Te Arawa Club Summer Club - Mondays  
John Walton  Facility Maintenance  
Jian Dee Chew Tournaments 
Jian Dee Chew Website 
Vaiola Vaeau  Junior Development 
Funding  Jian Dee Chew 
Contracts  Megan Jamieson  
 
 
Continued 
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Coaches: 
Vaiola Vaeau    Coaching Manager 
Mark Lewis    BNZ coaching liaison  
Vaiola Vaeau    12s & 14s representative team   
Jian Dee Chew   14s representative squad 
Karl Dowland    16s representative squad 
Vaiola Vaeau    18s representative team 
Junior Coaching Team Vaiola Vaeau, Jian Dee Chew, Karl Dowland, Kenny 

Ee, Matt Phua, Chanmony Khieng, Rhys Hopkin, 
Sam Marsh, Jah Fei Lee   

Jian Dee Chew   Division 3 (1)  
Nikhil Medara    Division 3 (2) 
Mark Lewis    Division 5 (Wellington 3) 
Martyn Macpherson   Masters Division 3 
Anthony van Driel / Mark Lewis 
Jian Dee Chew & Vaiola Vaeau Summer Fitness Training programs 
 
Clubs: 
Midweakers Club    
Te Arawa Club    
Southern Club 
Wellington Club 
Summer Club (Southern) 
Summer Club (Te Arawa) 
Business House Summer League  
 
Junior Clubs 
Southern Junior Club   
Monday Junior Club  
Wellington Junior Club 
Junior Summer Club 
   
Contact Details: 
Physical Address:  1 Ruahine Street, Hataitai, Wellington 
Postal Address: PO Box 3759, Wellington 
Telephone:  04 386 1689 
Fax:   04 386 1289 
E-Mail:   Info@badminton.net.nz 
Website:  www.badminton.net.nz 

 
Wellington Badminton Centre, Hataitai  
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MISSION STATEMENT  

 
TO  PROVIDE  AN ENVIRONMENT THAT  

ENCOURAGES AND SUSTAINS PARTICIPATION  
AT ALL LEVELS OF BADMINTON 

 IN WELLINGTON 

 
Status: 
The Wellington Badminton Association is an incorporated society and is tax exempt.   
The Wellington Badminton Association is one of 27 Associations throughout New Zealand affiliated 
to Badminton New Zealand.  We enjoy the involvement of an increasingly wide range of players, 
both registered through clubs and casual members, senior and junior, at our badminton centre.  
Players from beginners to elite are welcomed into the programs provided by our Association. 
 
Junior players continue to increase with not enough courts to cater for all junior players who wish 
to play. This has been the trend for more than 5 years.  Casual player numbers also continue to 
grow with many family groups taking the opportunity to enjoy themselves on the courts. Secondary 
school players who compete in the Wellington regional competition have also increased markedly 
over the last three years with many secondary school teams unable to be catered for in the 
Wellington region due to lack of available courts. 
 
SPONSORS 
Thank you to the following organisations and individuals whose support has enriched and grown the 
opportunities for players of all ages and skill in our region this year.  Your contribution and continued support 
in the future is integral to the health and wellbeing of our sport in the Wellington region. We ask that you 
please support these organisations.  
      
NZ Community Trust 
AMI Insurance  
Pelorus Trust 
Pak n Save, Kilbirnie   
Eastern Suburbs Sports Trust 
Brentwood Hotel 
Yonex 
Downtown Digital   

 Exodus Gym  

 
 
Sport Wellington Region  
Southern Cross Bar & Family          
          Restaurant 

 Badminton NZ 
 Wellington City Council 
 Edwards Panel & Paint 
 Havana Coffee Works

 Berhampore Locks      Ashaway 
Wilson Rackets       SOTX 
NZ Police         
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT 2009  
 

 
I am proud to present the 2009 annual report to the membership and stakeholders of the Wellington 
Badminton Association.  

                                       

This year our Association has reached a huge milestone with this being the 75
th
 Annual Report to be 

presented to members – 75 years of badminton in Wellington – WOW!  As we reflect on so many 
years I can’t help but mention our Patron and Life Member Ken Orams.  Ken is now 90+ years old 
and has been our patron for many years and still takes an interest in what is happening within the 
WBA.  Ken started his playing days long before the current facility was built, continued into 
administration and of course left a huge legacy with the work he undertook as project manager / 
engineer during the 1970s when the 4 court extension was added to the original 4 court hall.  Here we 
are now, 75 years on and looking at extending our facility once again by another 6 courts.  Ken 
continues to keep in touch with the Association and receives our newsletters. He is always interested 
in what is happening and we recognise him as a very special badminton supporter on this our 75

th
 

anniversary.  
 

 
                      Ken Orams, Life Member & Patron, 

                                       Wellington Badminton Association 
U.18 
    
I would like to recognize and extend thanks to the many dedicated volunteers involved in our 
Association. We have a continuing goal to move our Association forward and introduce new initiatives 
and a solid platform for our up and coming junior players.  To achieve these goals we need the 
support and enthusiasm of volunteers, parents and grass roots players. 
  
We would not be able to achieve goals without the dedication of our Badminton Centre staff. Without 
their enthusiasm, professionalism and encouragement to everyone who passes through our doors – 
from the 7 year old players to the 70 year old players and all ages in between, our sport would not be 
able to continue to grow in Wellington. 
  
As I reported last year, we are in dialogue with the Wellington City Council and other stakeholders 
such as Friends of the Town Belt, Tranzit NZ, local Iwi and of course our friends and neighbours 
within the Hataitai Park Precinct, to extend our Centre.  Our Committee has received a presentation 
of final draft plans for this extension project and at time of this report going to print, we are not far off 
being able to commence the resource consent process.  This process will be a fairly drawn out one 
but we go into it feeling confident of success.   
 
Our player base continues to increase and with the credit card access for bookings and / or payments 
now cemented in, this is working to everyone’s advantage.  



 7

 
 
Our junior representative teams showed great spirit and tenacity and achieved their best results ever 
in the Central Region competition [see Junior Development Officer’s report].   
 
Our senior Division 5 team played their way to promotion for 2010 and will compete in Division 4 in 
2010. We will have one less team in Senior Division for 2010 but an additional team in Masters 
Division. Our goal for 2010 is to have a Slazenger Cup team (Division 2) by the 2011 inter-association 
season. 
 
Badminton New Zealand 
We continue to work with Badminton NZ and enjoy an excellent relationship with their office. Our 
Association appreciates the support of Mike Kernaghan and his Board.  Mike is happy to come along 
and share Badminton NZ news with us and officiated at the recent WBA Awards where outstanding 
achievements were recognised.     
 
Junior Committee & Parents   

Once again we have been lucky to have a group of dedicated parents who have given their time and  
expertise in many areas to assist our junior programs / travel to tournaments / catering and generally 
ensuring our junior players are well looked after at all times. 
 
As I have said many times, the Association remains absolutely committed to our junior programs and 
we continue to set goals in our business plan to promote and encourage our young players to achieve 
success.  
 
Hall Operations 
Jian Dee Chew continues to work hard in and around our Centre.  He has the confidence of all 
players and administrators alike and inter-acts with a wide range of people on our behalf {see Hall 
Operations Report].  
 
Hall maintenance 

Thanks to our maintenance team who continue to monitor general maintenance around our aging 
hall. This team includes John Walton, Anthony Van Driel, Stewart Lee and Roy Krebs.   
 
Apart from the flooring on Courts 1-4 which we are still looking at as a replacement project when 
funds allow, we have also identified that our electrical board, currently sited in one of the changing 
rooms, needs updating.  Quotes are currently being considered for this work and we will probably be 
looking at a funding application to meet the costs as it is a major overhaul.  
 
Sponsorship / Funding 

On behalf of the Association I thank Funding Agencies and Sponsors for their support during the past 
12 months. Sponsorship is an integral part of sport in today’s world and the support we have received 
has been much appreciated.  We have received funding from The NZ Community Trust, Pelorus 
Trust and Pub Charity, for this we are most grateful. This funding certainly assists us to continue to  
move forward.  See the Treasurer’s report and annual accounts for the level of funding received.  
Thanks to Pak ’N Save Kilbirnie,  Eastern Suburbs Sports Trust, AMI, Exodus Gym, Wilson 
Rackets, Yonex, Ashaway, SOTX and Koha Products Ltd, for their particular support for our junior 
programmes.  
 
We also continue our partnership and receive support from the Southern Cross Family Bar & 
Restaurant.  
 
Communication – The monthly newsletter continues to keep clubs and other stakeholders informed 
of our activities and decisions made by management. Our website and noticeboards in the hall also 
continue to provide updated information on our activities. 
 
Richard (Dick) Vallance Junior Scholarship for 2010 
Awarded to two of our young players – sincere congratulations to Jinhan Li (male) and Donelle Rota 
(female) [see Junior report].   
 
 
 



 8

 
 
 
Association Awards and Interclub Prize Giving  

The WBA 2009 Awards night was a very successful and enjoyable evening with approximately 60 
people attending. The Southern Cross Garden Bar and Restaurant supported this function by 
providing an excellent venue and refreshments. 
 
Box Challenge Awards  
  Singles   Winner :  Yosef Sutrisna 
     Runner Up:   Allan Tai 
     2

nd
 Runners up:  Zhi Young, Kel Quin & Jin Han Li  

     (joint)  
   

Doubles  Winners:  Jian Dee Chew / Han Chung 
    Runners Up  Darroch Ward / Jing Liu 

     2
nd

 Runners Up:  Kenny Ee / Daniel Low 
 
  Mixed Doubles  Winners:  Daniel Low / Elaine Cheung 
     Runners Up:  Vaiola Vaeau / Dyani Harper; 
     (joint)   Krishna Patel / Pingkam Polak 
        Kel Quin / Lucy Milne 
 
Interclub Competitions Awards 

 
B Grade  Winners :   Try Harder (Varsity)  

    Runners Up :   Js & Ms (Varsity) 
   2

nd
 Runners Up:  Beta (Wellington) 

 
  C Grade  Winners :   Wah Lau Team (Wellington) 
     Runners Up :   Whitebait (Wellington) 
     2

nd
 Runners Up:  The Makos (Te Arawa) 

      
Champion Club Trophy  1

st
  Varsity Club  68.5 points 

     2
nd

  Wellington Club  42 points 
     3

rd
 Southern Club  35.66 points 

     4
th

 Te Arawa Club  23 points 
     5

th
  Junior Club  12.33 points  

 
     Congratulations to Varsity Club (also winners in 2008) 
 
WBA Awards 2008/2009 

The aims of these awards are  
• To inspire the badminton community in Wellington 
• To recognise and honour outstanding achievements and performances 
• To recognise and honour our top coaches, administrators and volunteers 
• To promote positive sporting role models for badminton in Wellington 
 
Winners in the various categories were: 
*  Senior Outstanding Performance of the Year – Jian Dee Chew 
*  Junior Outstanding Performances of the Year – Joshua Lee & Donelle Rota 
*  Team of the Year -  WBA u.15 Junior team 
*  Coach of the Year – Vaiola Vaeau 
*  Administrator of the Year – Jian Dee Chew 
*  Volunteer of the Year – Chris Beuhler (Varsity Club)  

   with Special mention :  Louis Yip & Luke Harper 
*  Outstanding Contribution to Badminton – Terry Harrison  
 
Representative Teams 

This year we entered 3 teams in the senior divisions – Division 3 (1)  Division 3 (2) Division 5 and 1 x 
Masters (Divisions 3).  Team results can be found further down this report. 
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NZ u.23 Regional Team Event & NZ Police u23 Championships   
Wellington Badminton successfully hosted the inaugural NZ National u23 Regional Teams 
Competition and the NZ Police National u23 Championships from 9 – 13 April this year.  There were 
6 teams participating in the NZ National u23 Regional Teams Competition being Auckland, Central, 
Mainland, North, Northern Districts and Waitakere.  Auckland signalled their intention to win this 
competition by sending their strongest team. Half of the players in the Auckland team were currently 
training in the NZ National Squad and as predicted Auckland went through undefeated to clinch the 
title. 
 

 
                Auckland Team 

Winners u23 NZ Police Regional Teams Competition 

 
The NZ Police National u23 Championships commenced straight after the regional teams competition 
concluded. The matches were of high quality due to the participation of our national squad players in 
this event. 52 players participated in the individual championships.  
 

 
Brentwood Hotel Mens Singles 
Winner Bjorn Seguin (Waikato 

Runner Up Michael Fowke (Waikato) 

 
We extend our thanks to sponsors for these events, NZ Police, Koha Products, Wellington City 
Council and Brentwood Hotel.  Also to the many WBA volunteers who assisted during this event.   

 
Wellington Open Championships 
The Wellington Open Championships were successfully held on 26 & 27 June with a total of 47 
players participating, including many from outside of Wellington [see results further down this report].  
 
NZ Police Secondary School Finals  
Wellington hosted the NZ Police Secondary School Finals from 3 – 6 September.  A total of 24 teams 
(12 boys and 12 girls] from across the country participated in this event which was sponsored by NZ 
Police.  The participating teams had qualified for the national finals through regional and zone finals 
play offs. The competition was closely fought with the results not being known until the last ties were 
played in most instances. Our Association was proud to host this event and thoroughly enjoyed the 
experience.  Thanks to all the volunteers who freely gave their time to ensure the tournament was 
such a resounding success.   
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Results were: 
Boys      Girls 
1. Westlake Boys High    1. Hillcrest High 
2.  Massey High School    2. Westlake Girls High 
3.  Macleans College    3.  Epsom Girls Grammar 
4.  Rosehill College    4.  St Kentigern College 
5.  Otago Boys High    5.  Queen Charlotte College 
6.  Palmerston North Boys High   6.  Rangitoto College 
7.  St Kentigern College    7.  Palmerston North Girls High 
8.  Rongotai College    8.  Wellington East Girls College 
9.  Hutt Valley High    9.  Rotorua Girls High 
10. Nayland College    10. St Hilda’s Collegiate 
11. Wanganui Boys High   11. Sacred Heat College 
12. Havelock North High   12. Wanganui Girls High 
 
2010 will see a major change to the NZ secondary school champs with a zone qualifying format no 
longer running.  The event will be open entry i.e. schools will have to notify an expression of interest 
by the end of March and confirm their entry by the end of June. The event in 2010 will be played at 
Nth Harbour during the secondary schools winter tournament week in September.  Long term, the 
plan is to run a second tier competition concurrently with the top level;  this will only occur once a 
point is reached where the number of teams entering the competition cannot be catered for.  
 
Coaching 

We have some dedicated coaches within our Association and we are starting to achieve some goals 
in this area in that new coaches have come on board this year. This year six coaches attended the 
Badminton NZ Coaching Forum in Christchurch funded partly by NZ Community Trust and partly by 
Wellington Badminton Association. Coaching development and player talent development go hand in 
hand and it is extremely important that we continue developing our coaches.  
The restructuring of our junior training system has allowed more volunteer coaches to be involved in 
our junior development program.  We now have 12 accredited and/or trainee coaches coaching our 
junior development squad and junior elite squad.    
 
Appreciation 
As this year draws to a close we say farewell to our Treasurer Terry Harrison who has done a sterling 
job during the past six years and has been responsible, along with the management committee, of 
ensuring our financial viability into the future.  Terry’s financial acumen will be sorely missed but I 
wish him, his partner and their baby son Aaron, all the best as they move to the warmer climes of Bay 
of Plenty.   
 
We also farewell Pam For who has indicated she will not be available for the management committee 
in 2010. Pam has been Secretary for 2 years and a committee member since 2004. She too will be 
missed. On a personal basis and on behalf of all members, I sincerely thank Pam for her commitment 
and enthusiasm to WBA. I am sure and hope we will see Pam involved as a player for some time to 
come yet. 
 
On behalf of all members I sincerely thank Megan Jamieson, Terry Harrison, Santy Tan, Pam For, Zhi 
Young, Peter Sugden  - the dedicated people who make up your management committee.  Also Craig 
McLeod who represented Wellington Club and Te Arawa Club who also had a representative at most 
meetings.  I record special appreciation to Vaiola Vaeau, Jian Dee Chew, Bronwyn Hopkin and 
Chanmony Khieng – our front of house people – for their hard work and dedication during the past 
year. Bronwyn is also leaving her ‘official’ role with WBA and was recognised at our recent Awards 
night.  
 
 
 
 
l 
 
 
 
Tui Hunter  
President / Life Member 

 

 



 11

 
 
Financial Report 2009  
 
After six years as Treasurer of the WBA, I will be finishing after this financial year. 

 
Financial Statements  
There is $22,000 in the main operating bank account and $20,000 in the building maintenance 
savings account. 
 
There was only $22,000 in grant funding received this year with $10,000 going towards operating 
related costs.  This means the WBA has a sustainable revenue stream to cover the running costs and 
is less reliant on, ever harder to obtain, grant funding. 
 
This year coding of the revenue to the Inter-school competition has shown the revenue in utilising the 
courts during the off peak work day hours, thus improving the Junior Development result.  General 
costs are down this year including depreciation as some assets had a $0 value for the financial year. 
 
We have moved to the MYOB financial system this year which meant better reporting of financial 
information. There is room to expand on MYOB functionally and further improve the reporting for the 
future.  
 
This year the WBA changed to Business Internet banking which has improved the payment approval 
process through two person authorisation, and better description of on-line transactions. 

 
Thanks  
I would like to thank our main sponsors – NZ Community Trust, Pelorus Trust, Koha Products, 
Southern Cross Family Bar & Restaurant, AMI, Ashaway, SOTX and the Wellington City Council. 
Thanks also to Badminton New Zealand and our auditors, Martin Jarvie PKF. 
 
I have enjoyed my time as Treasurer for the WBA and it has been a pleasure seeing badminton 
grown in Wellington, especially with the efforts of the management committee and through the hard 
work of Vaiola Vaeau, Jian Dee Chew in particular. I wish the Association all the best for the future. 

 
 
 

 
Terry Harrison BMS CA 
Treasurer 
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Operations & Promotions Report 2009 
 
In preparing this annual report, I looked back at 2009 for some achievements, new initiatives and 
stories that I would like to share with our members. As I reflect back I also realised that this is my 4

th
 

year in my current role at Wellington Badminton Association. 
2009 was a very challenging year for our organisation and perhaps other non profit organisations as 
well as the world is experiencing an economy downturn. Many external funding agencies such as 
New Zealand Community Trust, Pub Charity, Pelorus Trust etc have indicated that they are feeling 
the pinch of the recession because money is really hard to come by at this difficult times. 
As a result, non profit organisations like ours who rely on funding from these agencies are also being 
affected by the recession. 
Although we did not receive all funding applied for, it wasn’t all gloom and doom for our organisation. 
It just means that we have to spend our money wisely and cut down on our expenses. We are always 
looking at the ways we do things to manage our finances efficiently to adapt to the current financial 
circumstances.  
Despite all the challenges we are facing, I am also very happy to report that our organisation has 
achieved many encouraging results for 2009. Some of our achievements are as follows: 

• Successfully hosted the inaugural New Zealand u23 Regional Teams Competition & New 
Zealand Police Secondary School Finals 

• Increased participation for casual markets with our off peak rate (9am to 1pm everyday) and 
also through Entertainment Book sales (50% off voucher) 

• New sponsors/partners – StudentIT, SOTX, ASHAWAY and WHOLLY BAGELS 
• New sponsorship package for our junior players to inspire and encourage them to perform 

better 
• A new floor scrubber machine (funded by New Zealand Community Trust)  
• Social room refurbishment 

• Acquired new technology for running tournaments/events  
• Growth in participation at our grass roots level and many more 

In the next few months, the Association will be actively recruiting members to become court officials. 
As I mentioned in my report last year, we are looking at improving in this area. There will be a Court 
Officials course organised by Badminton New Zealand in March 2010 and our Association is very 
keen to have some of our members attend this course. 
I am also looking forward to 2010 where we will continue to provide quality services to our members 
and introduce new initiatives. Many of you may not know that our Association will be hosting the 
North Island Championships in May 2010 in conjunction with our Wellington Open Championships. 
This is a national event and will attract many top players from around the country. 
Lastly, I would like to take this opportunity to thank all our sponsors and business partners for their 
support and contribution. The confidence you have shown us to deliver our events, projects, etc is 
much appreciated. Not forgetting also our volunteers - a big “Thank You” to all of you. Without your 
help, our events would not run smoothly.  
 
To all our members, thank you for all your support. We hope you will continue to support and enjoy 
badminton in Wellington. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Jian Dee Chew 
Operations & Promotions Manager 
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Junior Development Officer Report 2009 
 
Another busy year in 2009, which saw us witness improvements in all areas. 
  
Junior clubs are running well and this year saw us open and run a club in the Karori Recreation 
Centre on Thursday’s in terms 2 & 3. 
  
Junior club numbers have seen an improvement at Hataitai plus the addition of the 16 new players 
who signed up at Karori.  Next year will see us improve our delivery of club badminton in both Karori 
and Hataitai. 
  
Junior Rep teams have improved in terms of both numbers of teams competing plus improved 
results.  Two teams in each age group at Central Regions level pus 1 team in each age group at 
North Islands.  The top team in each age group at Central Regions level were competing for the title 
on the final Sunday of competition.  The u13 top team came 4

th
, u15 top team came 1

st
, u17 top team 

came 2
nd

 and the u19 top team also came 2
nd

.  Central Regional and North Island [see results below]. 
   
We still have a lot of work to do in regard to our u11, u13 & u15 players as we are still very fragile 
with the young numbers coming into this area.  Very hit and miss and serious work needs to be done 
to ensure that we have a constant supply of new young players by building stronger relationships with 
primary schools within close proximity to WBA.  With new funding from SPARC into schools and 
organisations delivering sport we need to be at the front and well organised to establish strong 
relationships with the schools in close proximity to the hall then expand from there depending on our 
ability to deliver by way of personnel and facilities available. 
  
A huge thank you to all of our parents, coaches and other juniors plus juniors recently turned seniors 
for all of the assistance on and off the court.  We are very fortunate that we have a number of 
volunteers prepared to assist when asked and augers well that they have belief in what we are 
delivering and want to be involved. 
  
Our Coaching team involved and contributing to both club, school and rep coaching this year 
consisted of Elaine Cheung, Jian Dee Chew, Lionel Chin, Karl Dowland, Emma Garnham, Rhys 
Hopkin, Chanmony Khieng, Kent Khoo, Joshua Lee, Sam Marsh, Matt Phua and Carol Wu.  Thank 
you all for your work this year. 
  
Inter-School competitions held on Tuesday's and Wednesday's again was well received with 
Wednesday's basically at maximum and Tuesday's still with some room for the younger year 5 and 6 
students.  Thank you to these schools teachers and parents for their continued support of this 
competition [see results below]. 
  
From this competition a number of students are identified and we will give them training in term 4 and 
term 1 of next year in the hope that they will join clubs and want to be part of our representative 
program at u13 level or building up skill wise to get there in the next year or two. 
  
The AMI Wellington u13, u15, u17, u19 Championships went very well with a big field even without 
the North Harbour group that came down last season.  We still managed to attract players from 
Canterbury, Marlborough, Hawkes Bay and Wanganui plus other Associations in between.  We are 
very thankful to AMI for all their support and I am sure we distribute one the highest levels of prize 
money for an Association level tournament. This helps us in attracting quality players locally as well 
as further a-field [see results below]. 
  
A very big thank you for another successful year, to all our young players’ parents who are extremely 
supportive. Without their support we would not have nearly the numbers of players that we have. So 
thank you for your faith in what we are delivering. Without sponsors we would find life a lot more 
difficult and while sponsors can't provide everything they do add a nice touch on top.  We saw that 
this year with AMI, Wellington Badminton and Yonex, Ashaway and SOTX providing sponsorships for 
three young players for 2010.  Each package amounted to more than $1000.00 in value with $300.00 
in cash from AMI to assist with tournament, rep, travel, training costs, plus $500.00 from racket 
sponsors by way of product and $300.00 from WBA by way of court time and re-stringing. 
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I also wish to acknowledge the continued support from New Zealand Community Trust, Pak N Save 
Kilbirnie and the Eastern Suburbs Sports Trust who continue to provide assistance. Also Pelorus 
Trust for their support in assisting with getting our Junior North Island Representatives to their event 
in the past couple of seasons. We would love to acknowledge more and in 2010 we will let players 
apply for individual sponsorship and hope to acknowledge and support more players in 2011 who are 
doing the work and going the extra mile to become a quality player. 
  
Dick Vallance Scholarship 2010 
During the Junior Fun day and Prize giving, we also acknowledged the recipients of the Dick Vallance 
Scholarship for 2010 as being Jinhan Li (Male) and Donelle Rota (Female).  Both juniors have 
contributed significantly on and off the court at junior club level and higher. 
 

 
Jin Han Li & Donelle Rota 

Dick Vallance Scholarship winners for 2009/10 
with Vaiola Vaeau & Tui Hunter  

 

Inaugural AMI Sponsorships 2010 

The AMI Sponsorships described above were also awarded for the first time this year with 3 players 
being acknowledged in three categories of Performance, Potential and Court 
officiating/Administration.  Krishna Patel won the Performance category; Donelle Rota the 
Potential category; and Amanda Yang the Court Officiating/Administration category. Well done to 
these three players - they now have the weight of high expectation on them and we hope to see good 
things in the years to come. 
  

 
AMI Sponsorship Winners 2009/10 with Derek Laird, AMI 

Krishna Patel - Winner of Performance Category  
Donelle Rota - Winner of the Potential Category  

Amanda Young - Winner of the Court Official  
& Administration Category 

 
Finally thank you to everyone involved in junior badminton in Wellington.  We have very strong 
support from players, parents, sponsors, WBA committee and more.  Without them we can't go far so 
thank you all very much.  2009 has been a good year but we still need to aim high and continue to 
raise the bar. With the support we have I can see us only getting better and stronger in all areas. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Vaiola Vaeau 

Junior Development Officer 
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2009 Junior Results 
 

College Sport Wellington Championships 2009 

JR Boys Singles Winner Elliot Pike HV Rep 

JR Boys Singles Runner up Yao Lik Chun HV Rep 

      

Jr Boys Doubles Winner Luke Harper & Rithty Prak WBA Rep 

Jr Boys Doubles Runner up Kishen Lallu & Michael Young Rongotai  

      

Jr Girls Singles Winner Alyse Derby W/North Rep 

Jr Girls Singles Runner up Kamaia Takuira-Mita WBA Rep 

      

Jr Girls Doubles Winner Charlene Leong & Amanda Yang WBA Rep 

Jr Girls Doubles Runner up Alisi Aukofina & Jaymee Graham St Catherine's 

      

Sr Boys Singles Winner Rhys Hopkin WBA Rep 

Sr Boys Singles Runner up Jinhan Li WBA Rep 

      

Sr Boys Doubles Winner Hayden Boslem & Kevin Karati WBA Rep 

Sr Boys Doubles Runner up Allan Tai & Max Stubbersfield WBA Rep 

      

Sr Girls Singles Winner Chanmony Khieng WBA Rep 

Sr Girls Singles Runner up Lucy Milne HV Rep 

      

Sr Girls Doubles Winner Cheyenne Harper & Dyani Harper WBA Rep 

Sr Girls Doubles Runner up Hannah Freebairn & Grace Dewever HV Rep 

 

 

 
Inter-School Challenge results:  Term Two 

(Tuesday's) Yr 5 - 8 
    

Division 1 EBIS Shovels 1st = 

 Hataitai JTJ 1st = 

 Hataitai 2  1st = 

 Hataitai Gansta's  1st = 

 EBIS Clippers 5th 

 Holy Cross 1 6th 

 EBIS Rakes 7th 

 Hataitai 3  8th 

    

Division 2 Holy Cross 2  1st 

 Hataitai 5  2nd 

 EBIS Pruners  3rd 

 GI Marks 4th = 

 Hataitai 6 4th = 
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 Holy Cross 4 4th = 

 Holy Cross 3 7th 

 SM Strike Force 8th 

 

 

Inter-School Challenge results:  Term 

Two (Wednesday's) Yr 7 &  8 
 St Marks 1   1st 

 EBIS Gloves   2nd 

 EBIS Weedeaters   3rd 

 Scots 1   4th 

 St Marks 3   5th 

 EBIS Spades   6th 

 Holy Cross Smashers   7th = 

 Scots 3   7th = 

    

 EBIS Trowels   1st 

 Scots 2   2nd 

 EBIS Forks   3rd 

 Hataitai Chicken House   4th 

 St Marks 5   5th = 

 EBIS Secateurs   5th = 

 Holy Cross Gurlz   7th 

 St Marks 4   8th 

 

 St Marks 6 1st 

 EBIS Lawn Mowers 2nd 

 Hataitai Sparkles 3rd = 

 EBIS Hoses 3rd = 

 Hataitai Exocelestial   5th 

 Hataitai 2   6th 

 St Marks 7 7th 

 St Marks 2 8th 

 

Wellington Junior Representative 

Team Results 2009 
    

u13 Central Regions Team no' 1 4th place 

u13  Central Regions Team no' 2 12th place 

    

u15 Central Regions Team no' 1 1st place 

u15 Central Regions Team no' 2 10th place 

    

u17 Central Regions Team no' 1 2nd place 

u17 Central Regions Team no' 2 8th place 
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u19 Central Regions Team no' 1 2nd place 

u19 Central Regions Team no' 2 4th place 

    

Junior Representative Team 

Results  

    

u15 North Islands 9th place  

u17  North Islands 6th place  

u19 North Islands 5th Place  

 

          
Senior Inter-Association Report 2009 
 
This report covers the Wellington Badminton Representative senior competition results for 2009. 
On behalf of WBA - thanks to all inter-association players in all teams for your efforts and enthusiasm 
this year – I look forward to seeing you all back on the court for Wellington in 2010.  
 
Tui Hunter 
2009 Inter-Association Convener  
 
Division 3 (Wellington 1) 
 
Team: 
Jian Dee Chew  Chanmoney Khieng 
Joshua Lee  Bronwyn Hopkin 
Karl Dowland  Helen Gatward 
Yosef Sutrisna  Miranda Patrick 
Matt Phua  Kerryn Ward 
   Carol Wu    
Coach : Jian Dee Chew  
                  
Results 
Versus  BOP 2  won  8-8; 19-18    
  Hawkes Bay 1 won 12-4 
  Manawatu 1 won 8-8; 21-20 
  Wellington 2 won 11-5   
  Wanganui won 16-0  
 
1

st
  in Zone B out of 6 teams 

Play Offs  Auckland 3 lost 6-10 
  Manawatu 1 won 9-7 
2

nd
 in North Island   

Remain in Division 3 for 2010 

 

   
Division 3  (Wellington 2) 
Team: 
Caleb OÇonnor Chen  Elaine Cheung 
Kent Khooi   Emily Kok 
Jah Fei Lee   Anna Mehrtens 
Nikhill medara   Tina Stewart 
Taylor Pentecost  Jiak San Tan 
Kyosuke Segawa  Sidonie / Sharan Gill  

     
Coach  Nikhil Medara  
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Results 
Versus   BOP 2  lost  4-12 
  Hawkes Bay 1 lost  4-12 
  Manawatu 1 lost  2-14 
  Wanganui lost  7-9 
  Wellington 1 lost  5-11 
 
6

th
 in Zone B out of 6 teams  

   
Nth Island Relegation    
 
Versus  Auckland 4 lost 4-12 
  Wanganui lost 7-9 
  Nth Harbour 3 won 8-8; 20-17 
 
Remain in Division 3 for 2010 

 

 
Division 5  (Wellington 3) 
 
Team: 
Tom Chang  Christine Dowler 
Lionel Chin  Pamela For 
Anthony Van Driel Sharan Gill / Sidonie 
Mark Lewis  Isla Harding 
Jing Liu   Cheyenne Harper 
Darroch Ward  Letisha Tan 

   
Coach  Mark Lewis  
 
Results 
 
Versus   Hawkes Bay 3 won  15-1 
  Hutt Valley 2 won  14-2 
  Manawatu 2 won 15-1 
  Oroua  won 15-1 
  Thames Valley won 16-0 
  Waitakere 3 won 8-8; 18-18; 687-683  
 
1

st
 in Zone B out of 7 teams  

   
Promoted to Division 4 for 2010 
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Masters – Wellington 1 (Division 3) 
 
Team 

Terry Harrison  Tania Black 
Robert Lau  Jacqui Dol 
Craig MacLeod  Denise Fabian  
Martyn Macpherson Annette Flynn 
Graham Parker  Janine McLaughlin 
Mark Trembath 
Blair Rutherford 
 
Results 

Versus  Waikato 3 won 10-2 
  Bay of Plenty lost  2-10 
  Counties won 7-5 
  Nth Harbour won 9-3  
 
  Waitakere won  8-4  
  Auckland won 6-6; 17-12 
  Hutt Valley lost 3-9 
  Manawatu lost 6-6; 13-15  
 
Final placing 4

th
 out of 9 teams  

Stay in Masters Division 3 for 2010  
 
Manager / Player : Martyn Macpherson 
 

 

Business House Summer League 2008/2009 
 
A well supported and successful summer Business House League was keenly fought out with 12 
teams in the Trophy Grade. Unfortunately the Shield Grade was cancelled due to lack of entries this 
year.. 
Thanks to Jian Dee Chew who organised and co-ordinated the competition.  
Special thanks to all players who participated and enjoyed the challenge of the competition. We look 
forward to you again competing in the 2009/2010 competition. 
 
Results were:  
 

  

Trophy (Social) Grade Final Placings 

Transpower Transformer 1
st
  

Midweekers 2
nd

  

The Rising Phoenix 3
rd

  

Salty Lasses 4
th
  

Social Swingers 5
th
  

Transpower Hertz 6
th
  

Transpower Volts 7
th
  

The Yum Cha 8
th
  

TEC II 9
th
  

Transpower Watts 10
th
  

Tec A1 11
th
  

Transpower AMP 12
th
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WBA CHAMPIONSHIP RESULTS 2008 
 
WELLINGTON OPEN CHAMPS 
 
MENS SINGLES  

Winner     Chris Lee (Wgtn Nth) 
Runner Up    Karl Dowland (Wgtn) 
 
WOMEN’S SINGLES 
Winner     Kelly Menzies (Wgtn Nth) 
Runner Up    Lauren Brown (Wgtn Nth) 
 
MENS DOUBLES 
Winners    Jian Dee Chew (Wgtn) & Chris Lee (Wgtn Nth) 
Runners Up    Leck Tham (Wgtn Nth) & Kriengsak Suttiprawat (Man) 
 
WOMENS DOUBLES 
Winners     Kelly Menzies (Wgtn Nth) & Lauren Brown (Wgtn Nth) 
Runners Up    Carol Wu (Wgtn) & Chanmoney Khieng (Wgtn) 
 
MIXED DOUBLES 
Winners    Jian Dee Chew & Kerry Ward (Wgtn) 
Runners Up    Chris Lee & Kelly Menzies (Wgtn Nth) 
 

 
WELLINGTON B GRADE CHAMPIONSHIPS 
 
MENS B GRADE SINGLES 
Winner     Kenny Ee 
Runner Up    Chris Buehler 
 
WOMENS B GRADE SINGLES 

Winner     Sook Mei Khoo 
Runner Up    Claire Lu 
 
MENS B GRADE DOUBLES  
Winners    Kenny Ee & Vaiola Vaeau 
Runners Up    Chris Buehler & Rhys Hopkin 
 
WOMENS B GRADE DOUBLES 
Winners    Claire Lu & Chrysandy Lai 
Runners Up    Mayu Suzuki & Donelle Rota 
 
B GRADE MIXED DOUBLES 
Winners    Kenny Ee and Megan Jamieson 
Runners Up    Chris Buehler & Mayu Suzuki 
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Wellington AMI Junior Championships 2009  

u13    

Boys Singles Winner Wei-Ming Lim W/North 

Boys Singles Runner-up Ben Morgon W/North 

Girls Singles Winner Pingkan Polak W/North 

Girls Singles Runner-up Alicia Robertson Hawkes Bay 

Boys Doubles Winner Wei-Ming Lim & Ben Morgon W/North 

Boys Doubles Runner-up Lik De Chun & Channa Munasinghe W/North & Hutt Valley 

Girls Doubles Winner Caragh Alley & Pingkan Polak Hawkes Bay & W/North 

Girls Doubles Runner-up Niamah Alley & Anna Saunders Hawkes Bay 

Mixed Doubles Winner Wei-Ming Lim & Caragh Alley W/North & Hawkes Bay 

Mixed Doubles Runner-up Ben Morgon & Pingkan Polak W/North 

u15    

Boys Singles Winner Elliot Pike Hutt Valley 

Boys Singles Runner-up Jacob Morgon W/North 

Girls Singles Winner Ruawai Te rata  Manawatu 

Girls Singles Runner-up Pingkan Polak W/Noth 

Boys Doubles Winner Elliot Pike &Jacob Morgon Hutt Valley & W/North 

Boys Doubles Runner-up Thomas Lavender & Joseph Wilson Manawatu 

Girls Doubles Winner Alyse Derby & Pingkan Polak  W/North 

Girls Doubles Runner-up Emily Beard & Ruawai Te Rata Wanganui/Manawatu 

Mixed Doubles Winner Elliot Pike & Ruawai Te Rata Hutt Valley/ Manawatu 

Mixed Doubles Runner-up Krishna Patel & Pingkan Polak Wellington/W North 

u17    

Boys Singles Winner Asher Richardson Canterbury 

Boys Singles Runner-up Joseph Timms Picton 

Girls Singles Winner Maxie Ouyang Manawatu 

Girls Singles Runner-up Helen Quan Hutt Valley 

Boys Doubles Winner Asher richardson & Joseph Timms Canterbury/Picton 

Boys Doubles Runner-up Kevin Karati & Angus Crawford Wellington/Hawkes Bay 

Girls Doubles Winner Maxie Ouyang & Helen Quan Manawatu/Hutt Valley 

Girls Doubles Runner-up Alyse Derby & Hannah Freebairn W North/Hutt Valley 

Mixed Doubles Winner Asher Richardson & Helen Quan Canterbury/Hutt Valley 

Mixed Doubles Runner-up Kevin Karati & Maxie Ouyang Wellington/Manawatu 

u19    

Boys Singles Winner Asher Richard Canterbury 

Boys Singles Runner-up Hong Quan Hutt Valley 

Girls Singles Winner Maxie Ouyang Manawatu 

Girls Singles Runner-up Chanmony Khieng Wellington 

Boys Doubles Winner Joshua Lee & Hong Quan Wellington/Hutt Valley 

Boys Doubles Runner-up Asher Richardson & Joseph Timms Canterbury/Picton 

Girls Doubles Winner Maxie Ouyang & Helen Quan Manawatu/Hutt Valley 

Girls Doubles Runner-up Lucy Milne & Nyomi Timms Hutt Valley/Picton 

Mixed Doubles Winner Hong Quan & Maxie Ouyang Hutt Valley/Manawatu 

Mixed Doubles Runner-up Asher Richardson & Helen Quan Canterbury/Hutt Valley 
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New Zealand u23 Team and  

Individual Championships 2009 
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